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EMPTY CRISP PACKETS 
 

Dear residents, 

We have joined a crisp packet recycling scheme. 

All makes of crisps are welcome also the outer packets from the multi 

packs.  (Please see the poster to the right) →→→→→→→→→→→ 

Not only does this save all those empty crisp packets from going into 

landfill, it also contributes money to the Air Ambulance (Kent, Surrey 

and Sussex reg charity 1021367). 

We would like to thank everyone who is taking part, there are several 

places around the village to deposit your empty crisp packets. 

The Co Op  

The Village Hall (has 2)  

St Mary’s Church (porch)  

Hobbs & Hearts (Potten farm) 

The Swap Box (red phone box)  

The following although not drop off points they are collecting  

in-house and we thank them for their help. 

Sellindge Village School 

Sellindge Sports & Social Club 

The Dukes Head  

We will keep you updated on the progress of the scheme.  

Margaret & Sarah’Jane. 

 

POPPIES 
 

We would like to thank everyone who has taken part in the 

poppy making and I hope you all enjoy seeing them around the 

Village in November. 

The cut off date is the 25
th
 of October.   

If you have any to donate would you please drop them off by this 

date either at the Coffee ‘n’ Chat or at the Parish Council Office. 

We would like to add to this year’s poppies year on year…..so 

keep knitting / crocheting – Emma & Margaret.  

 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNINGS 
 

The Coffee Morning held in the Village Hall on Tuesday September 24
th
, raised a 

total of £500 for Macmillan.  A big well done to the ladies who organised it.   
 

The Coffee Morning held at the Sports and Social Club on Wednesday September 

25
th
 and organised by the Pilates Group with Kerry from the Sports and Social Club 

doing the teas, raised £332.72 with more funds to come in. 
 

I big well done to all that supported these events 
 

The Dukes Head will be holding a Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday October 4
th
 from 9am.    

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Coffee ‘N’ Chat or give to a Parish Councillor. 

 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ……………………………… 

Address   

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………    
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk  
 

Your Parish Council met on 10
th
 September for the normal monthly meeting. 

The minutes of the August meeting were agreed and should now be on the website. 

The report from KCC Councillor Susan Carey was read out by the Parish Clerk. 

Jenny Hollingsbee gave a short report which included amongst other things that: 

If people see any fly tipping they can report it to the District Council, either via the website of phoning and then it can 

be removed. 

The university at Canterbury that will be training GP’s is expected to open next year.  This may well benefit local 

GP’s as they will require some work experience in local surgeries. 

There were no updates from the Finance & General Purposes Committee to report; these Minutes once signed will be 

placed on the website. 

Your Parish Clerk reported on the meeting with the Highways Steward, that recently took place.  However, none of 

the work requested is going to be carried out unless the Parish Council is prepared to cover some or all of the costs. 

More information has been requested and once anything has been agreed there will be an update in this newsletter. 

The two planning applications that were on the agenda were supported and these were;  

19/0739/FH – Land adjacent to The Surgery.  Discharge of condition 6 (pond details) and condition 7 (play 

equipment) 

The Clerk advised the Parish Councillors of the play equipment to be installed.  The plans were circulated to the 

Parish Councillors present and the application was supported. 

19/0932/FH – Hale House.  Erection of single storey side & rear extension, following removal of existing kitchen 

The plans for this application were circulated and discussed.  All Parish Councillors present supported the application. 

There was a concern regarding the flat roof, but the application was supported. 

A scheme of delegation was adopted; this is where who does what is agreed.  The document, in full, can be found on 

the Parish Council website.  It puts into words what has been happening since the Localism Act 2011 came in to force. 

Correspondence received through the post is now very little, but your Parish Council still does get some. 

The most important received this month is a new regulation for websites that make it law they have to be easily 

accessible by people with various disabilities – psychological, intellectual and physical.  Although your Parish 

Council does not have to comply until 23
rd

 August 2020, we have started looking at ways we can achieve this. 

After having received the information for training volunteers on the Speedwatch, the officer who will be coming out to 

inspect the sites that were used in the past is now on long term sick so there may be a delay in getting this going again. 

But if you have volunteered do please be patient. 

The next meeting of your Parish Council is on Tuesday 8
th
 October in the Durling Hall at 7pm. 

From your Parish Council Clerk – Linda Hedley 
 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  

The Chairman and other Parish Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
    

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk  
 

COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The DURLING HALL 

Open – Mondays and Tuesdays from 9am to 12 Noon 
 

Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for a nice cup of coffee, or tea if 

you prefer, cold drinks are also available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 
 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-stocked with new titles. 
 

VILLAGE HALL BINGO – Every Tuesday from 2 – 4pm in the Durling Hall no bingo 17
th
  

 

Tues   8
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall (in the Committee Room)  from 9am to 1pm.  

      ‘The cost is £20 for Toe nail cut and £25 for more complex foot care’.  
 

Tues 22
nd

 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, servicing hearing aids etc 

      in the Meeting Room from 1.45pm to 2.45pm. ‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible 

should get batteries and attend to hearing aid problems on this date, batteries are no longer available at other times’ 

 

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI  
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FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 812 066    susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

We are sorry to report that there have been grave shortcomings in how regular safety inspections and repairs have 

been carried out in our social housing.  This work is undertaken on behalf of four councils (Folkestone & Hythe, 

Canterbury, Dover and Thanet) by East Kent Housing.  The problems are being rectified as a matter of urgency and 

Councillors will be considering how best to manage our homes in future.  We may take the management back in-

house.  If any council house tenant would like us to meet with them to answer questions then please let us know and 

we will either meet with you in your home or at the council offices. 

Jenny is the Councillor responsible for our Armed Forces Covenant which is a commitment from the Council to help 

Armed Forces personnel and their families.  Folkestone & Hythe recently received a Silver Award for its work in this 

area.  You can read more about this on the council’s website. 

We are very pleased to report that the District Council has bought Westenhanger Castle.  The castle is currently used 

as a wedding and conference venue and this use will continue but we hope to improve access to the castle and make it 

the centrepiece of Otterpool Park Garden Town. We both joined a group of our fellow District Councillors on a tour of 

the Otterpool Park site and the castle on 20 September and heard more about the plans to make the most of the castle - 

opening up views, restoring the original approach from the Sellindge direction, restoring the moat and incorporating 

the 14 acres of parkland into the publicly accessible green space. 

A 2-day study tour of garden towns was recently arranged for Councillors from the District Council and the nearest 

Parish Councils.  Susan was able to join them and see the progress made at Alconbury which was an airfield.  Two 

years ago it had a primary school but no occupied houses.  People have now moved in and it also has a cricket pitch, 

an outdoor swimming pool, a business centre, shops and avenues of trees.  The original Garden City of Letchworth 

was also on the itinerary and the plans for building more homes here were shared.  We saw part of the three attractive 

new towns in the Cambridge area and one site where a developer had been able to build homes with no facilities (other 

than a new roundabout) because the Local Council had tried to block new developments (failing in its statutory duty to 

designate enough sites) and been overruled by the Planning Inspectorate. 

Jenny attended the funeral of Derek Gosling who spent many years on the Steam Special Committee helping raise 

funds for village and national organisations.  Our thoughts are with his family at this time. 

Jenny attended the Parish Council and the Sports & Social Club meetings and helped at the Boot Fair She also 

attended the AGM of the East Kent Hospitals.  Susan supported the Craft Fair at the Village Hall on 15 September and 

was allowed to add a few stitches to a tapestry being created for St Mary’s church. 

A reminder that the next meeting of the Sellindge Surgery Patients Group is at 6 30pm on Monday 7 October at the 

Surgery and will start with a presentation from Ashford Clinical Commissioning Group on ‘frailty’. 

  

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 
 

Table Top Sale at Sellindge sports club Saturday 5
st
 October 9am-1pm all welcome tables are £6 but need to pre-book 

variety of stalls from craft, food, household, toys and much more to see.  

Refreshments available and plenty of free parking.  To book a table contact Jeanette 07753 283 575. 
 

SELLINDGE BOWLES CLUB 
 

Well that’s it for another year.  We have had a great season with lots of new members, fun and laughter.  

We did sadly lose one of our valued members Derek Gosling our thoughts are very much with his family and he will 

be greatly missed.  

The heavy work of preparing the green for next season has now started along with general maintenance of the club 

house.  Although the last bowl of the season has been bowled we will still be meeting in the club house for games 

afternoons, coffee mornings and quizzes etc.  

So until next April, winter well everyone. Christina Sandy  Ladies Captain 
 

SELLINDGE LADIES LUNCH CLUB 
 

 Any ladies – single or married – who would like to join us for lunch out on the 4th Wednesday of each month will be 

made to feel most welcome.  There is no membership fee – you just pay for your own lunch on the day. 

Married Ladies – why not have a day off (make a nice sandwich, a piece of cake for himself to eat at his leisure) and 

come and have a natter amongst us 'girls' just by way of a change.  We try to visit a different eatery each month – 

more often than not it is a public house.  The venue is announced in the Village News at the beginning of the month 

and all you have to do is ring June Wales, number shown below to let her know you would like to come so that she 

can then advise the establishment how many of us there will be for that date.  Why not start now?  Go on – be a devil!! 

On Wednesday 23
rd

 October the venue will be The Bell, Hythe.  If you would like to join us please 

ring June on 01303 814 676 by 16
th
 October 2019.  We look forward to seeing you.    3 
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

Anything I write about Brexit will be out of date by the time the newsletter is printed.  However, the KCC website 

www.kent.gov.uk   will be updated regularly and has links to information for both residents and businesses.  KCC has 

also made arrangements to switch its call centre to Rochdale if there are problems.  Kent Highways have a twitter 

account @KentHighways which reports traffic problems and local radio will have the latest information from KCC 

and other organisations.  The new arrangements for dealing with delayed traffic for Eurotunnel and Dover Port 

(known as Operation Brock) should keep this traffic away from our local roads but it does require Kent Police and 

Highways England to work with Kent Highways and not revert to Operation Stack.  KCC is still pressing the 

Government for other measures we believe will help such as more customs points outside Kent. 

I’m pleased to report that KCC has launched a voucher scheme to top up the funding available to community schemes 

to improve access to superfast broadband.  The scheme increases the funding from a maximum of £1,500 to £2,500 

per household compared with elsewhere.  You only need two households to be a community but the more neighbours 

who join the more affordable a scheme can become.  

More information is on the KCC website (search for ‘Kent Broadband Top Up voucher’). 

There was good news in September about the funding local government receives from the Government towards the 

cost of local services.  Our two biggest budget problems are the large increase in the number of children assessed as 

needing extra help because of Special Educational Needs or Disability (SEND) and the rise in demand for Adult 

Social Care.  We will receive extra funding for both these areas which will help us meet current demand. 

Paul Carter is standing down as Leader of Kent County Council after 14 years in charge.  We will elect a new Leader 

in October.  Paul intends to carry on as a local member and wants to continue his work on the integration of social and 

health care and how to increase the number and take-up of apprenticeships for young people.  Paul has put a 

tremendous amount of work into his role both in Kent and as Chairman of the County Council Network and few 

people in local government are as knowledgeable or committed as him.  His will be big shoes to fill. 

Susan Carey, Member Elham Valley, Kent County Council 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ 
 

The Sellindge Gardeners’ will be holding their AGM on Friday October 18
th
 in the Durling Hall at 2pm. 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in October. 
 

Sunday Carvery Sunday’s served 1pm till 5pm, locally sourced Meat and Veg, all you can eat.  Eat in and takeaway. 

Table Top Sale on Saturday October 5
th
, from 9am to 1pm. 

Bonfire Night – on Saturday November 2
nd

 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane, with the gates opening at 

5.30pm and the Firework Display at 7pm. 

Tickets are Family (2+2) £10, Adult £4 and Child £2 – BBQ, Beer Tent, Free Parking, Glow Sticks and Sweets. 
 

UDATED IMAGES ON GOOGLE EARTH / MAPS 
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STOUR DOWNS PARISH CHURCHES –  

ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

This time of year brings the tradition of celebrating harvest.  As 

well as being a moment to give thanks, it is also when we look 

both back and forward at the year: appreciating all that has gone 

before in bringing the crops to grow and marking the passing of 

the summer, preparing for the winter ahead. 

For me, this harvest season also marks my first year here in post 

as Priest-in-Charge of the Stour Downs, and so the theme of 

looking back and forward has particular relevance.  As I reflect 

the past year, I am put in mind of the story Jesus told of the 

Sower.  As he sowed his seeds some fell on the path and were 

eaten by the birds, some fell on rocky places and withered, some 

fell amongst thorns and were choked by weeds and others fell 

on good soil.  It is exciting to see things taking root in good soil 

and bearing or promising fruit.  It is a part of ongoing reflection 

on what we do to grow the church, to spot the things which are 

in need of weeding- and attend to some metaphorical gardening! 

In this harvest season, you might take a moment to pause and 

reflect at what in your life, work or relationships is growing 

well in good soil and what might be in need of some weeding.  
 

God bless, Chris 
 

 

 

 

HAVEST CRAFT FESTIVAL – ST. MARY’S CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Each year, St. Mary’s Church holds a Craft Festival which culminates in a Harvest Festival Service.  Community 

groups, businesses and residents of Sellindge are invited to participate and make a piece of art work, craft or flower 

arrangement to be a part of the festival.  This year our church kneelers will be forty years old and to celebrate their 

birthday, we invite you to make your display inspired by one of our kneelers.  There are a whole range of designs 

including the Invicta Horse, a pelican, ducks, a dragon, steam engines, a choir and many, many more!  The church will 

be open on Friday 4th Oct 10am - 4pm for you to make your arrangement in situ or to drop off the arrangement.  If 

you wish to participate in our Harvest Festival, we would be grateful if you could let us know so we have an indication 

of how many displays we will have.  You can do this by emailing sellindgefair@gmail.com   

The festival will begin on Saturday 5th October.  The church will be open for people to view the displays, and to 

enjoy a Ploughman’s Lunch.  There will also be some crafters from the Village who will have their makes for sale. 

On Sunday 6th October, we will have our annual Harvest Festival Service at 11am and we cordially invite you to 

join us for this.  Any food donated during this service will be donated to Ashford Family Foodbank. 
 

OCTOBER SERVICES AT SELLINDGE  see  www.stourdowns.org.uk  for Stour Downs Parish info 
 

Sunday   6
th

 October Christians Together Harvest Festival at St Mary’s Church 11am 
Sunday 20

th
 October Holy Communion at 11:00am in St Mary’s Church 

Sunday 27
th

 October Party Church at 3pm. Come and discover how to do church in a fun,  

           noisy, and interactive way! Held in St Mary’s Church.  
 

Also… 

 Breakfast Church at Smeeth Oak Room on 26
th

 October from 9:15am 

 “Better than Halloween” party on 31
st
 October at Mersham Church, 5:30-6:30pm 

 Service for Departed Loved Ones, November 3
rd

 at Smeeth Church, 3pm 
 

Rev Chris Denyer:  parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk  01303 470 791 

The Stour Downs Parish website:  www.stourdowns.org.uk   

St Mary’s Sellindge on Facebook - www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge    

Stour Downs on Facebook  www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish       Twitter@DownsStour   
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE OCTOBER 2019 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 773 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)   ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

MENS FOOTBALL – 7pm to 9pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 ***NEW***    
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161*NEW TIME  

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 9.00am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 6
th

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 7
th

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 7
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 8
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 9
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Friday 18
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) Chris - 813 875 or Betty - 01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 22
nd

  2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 30
th

 at 7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Durling) 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 2nd – SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL AGM – 7pm 
 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

 

SATURDAY 5
th

 – INDOOR TABLE TOP FAIR 9am to 1pm 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk     

 

 

 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 2nd – BONFIRE NIGHT – GATES OPEN AT 5.30pm FIREWORKS at 7pm 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE OCTOBER 2019 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2019 – S Bull of Swan Lane,  N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane,   C Mason of Swan Lane,  

      D Harris of Barrow Hill,  C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co-opted June 2019 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields S Parish of Grove Bridge R Bristow of Swan Lane  
 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk   
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report    
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators –  

Village Hall Main Rd, Sports & Social Club Swan Ln & Red Phone Box Greenfields.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk    Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normally un affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 

8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368 
    

**MOBILE LIBRARY** All times approx. *OCTOBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 3
rd

, 17
th

 and 31
st
 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 4
th

, 18
th

 and November 1
st
  – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by. 

   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   
 

ITEMS FOR THE NOVEMBER 2019 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SUNDAY OCTOBER 20
th

 2019  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.    7  

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.kent.police.uk/report
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


 
Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


